
CITY OF VINELAND, NJ 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024- 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
AGREEMENT WITH REMINGTON & VERNICK ENGINEERS, 
CHERRY HILL, NJ FOR STRUCTURAL EVALUATION 
AND DESIGN SERVICES FOR REHABILITATION OF THE 
EXISTING CONCRETE CLEARWELL AT WELL NO. 2 & 
WELL NO. 3 WATER TREATMENT FACILITIES, IN AN 
AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $83,000.00. 

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Vineland has adopted Resolution No. 2023-
630, a Resolution pre-qualifying certain firms to submit proposals for as needed Architectural and 
Engineering Services; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Vineland Water Utility has a need for Professional Architectural 
and Engineering Services for structural evaluation, design for rehabilitation of the existing 
concrete clearwell for Well No. 2 and Well No. 3 water treatment facilities and assistance with 
development of specifications and the bidding process; and  

WHEREAS, the Director of Municipal Utilities has recommended that a contract for the 
required services be awarded to Remington & Vernick Engineers, Cherry Hill, NJ, in accordance 
with Professional Services Contract No. C24-0016 and Remington and Vernick Engineer’s 
proposal dated November 11, 2024, pursuant to a fair and open process; and 

WHEREAS, this contract is awarded in an amount not to exceed $83,000.00; and 

WHEREAS, the availability of funds for said Professional Services Contract to be 
awarded herein have been certified by the Chief Financial Officer; and 

WHEREAS, the Local Public Contract Law (N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1, et seq) requires that the 
Resolution authorizing the award of contract for Professional Services without competitive 
bidding and the contract itself must be available for public inspection. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Vineland 
that said contract for Professional Architectural and Engineering Services for structural 
evaluation and design services for rehabilitation of the existing concrete clearwell for Well No. 2 
and Well No. 3 water treatment facilities be awarded to Remington and Vernick Engineers, 
Cherry Hill, NJ, in accordance with Professional Services Contract No. C24-0016 and in 
accordance with proposal dated November 11, 2024, pursuant to a fair and open process, in an 
amount not to exceed $83,000.00.  

Adopted: 

President of Council 

ATTEST: 

City Clerk 
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November 26, 2024
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